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Report To: General Government Committee 

Date of Meeting: March 4, 2024  Report Number: LGS-009-24 

Submitted By: Rob Maciver, Deputy CAO/Solicitor, Legislative Services 

Reviewed By: Mary-Anne Dempster, CAO  Resolution#: 

Authored by: Joanne Barchard, Law Clerk 

File Number: L4000-05-12 By-law Number: 

Report Subject:  Assumption of Road Widenings 

Recommendations: 

1. That Report LGS-009-24, and any related delegations or communication items, be 
received; and 

2. That the By-law attached to Report LGS-009-24, as attachment 1, be approved. 
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Report Overview 

Through development process, various road widenings and/or reserves have been 
transferred to The Corporation of the Municipality of Clarington and require by-laws to have 
the lands assumed as public highway. 

1. Background 

1.1 Through development process, various road widenings have been transferred to The 
Corporation of the Municipality of Clarington.  When development conditions are met by 
adjacent land owners, the widenings require by-laws to have them assumed as public 
highways for permanent maintenance purposes. 

1.2 In some instances, 0.3 metre reserves have been transferred to the Municipality.  When 
development conditions are met by developers, the 0.3 metre reserves require by-laws 
to have them dedicated as public highways for public use.  The reserves will become 
part of the road widening and will be assumed by the Municipality when the subdivision 
is complete. 

1.3 Preparing the by-laws on an individual basis is time consuming.  As a cost saving 
measure, the various lands to be dedicated and assumed for public use have been 
permitted to accumulate so that they can be combined in the attached by-law. 

1.4 It is now appropriate for the Council to pass the attached by-law. 

2. Financial Considerations 

 Not Applicable. 

3. Strategic Plan 

Not Applicable. 

4. Concurrence 

Not Applicable. 

5. Conclusion 

It is respectfully recommended that Council pass the by-law attached to this report.  
Following the passage, the Deputy CAO/Municipal Solicitor will register it in the Land 
Registry Office. 



Municipality of Clarington Page 3 
Report LGS-009-24 

Staff Contact:  Joanne Barchard, Law Clerk, 905-623-3379 ext. 2014 or 
jbarchard@clarington.net 

Attachments: 

Attachment 1 – By-law to Establish Certain Lands as Public Highways 

Interested Parties: 

There are no interested parties to be notified of Council's decision. 
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